

Building Officials Association of Florida, Inc.

PRESIDENT

Glenn Dodson glenn.dodson@talgov.com City of Tallahassee Building Official

VICE PRESIDENT

Eve Spencer espencer@co.pinellas.fl.us Pinellas County Building Services Building Official

TREASURE

Ish Castro
ismael.castro@osceola.org
Osceola County Building Dept.
Building Official

SECRETARY

Luis Hernandez
Ihernandez@fortlauderdale.gov
Ihernandez@fortlauderdale.gov
City of Fort Lauderdale
Building Services Division
Assistant Building Official

IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT

Sean Flanagan sflanagan@coconutcreek.net City of Coconut Creek Deputy Building Official

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Ann Russo arusso@boaf.net BOAF P.O. Box 5247 Deltona, FL 32728 V 407-804-1001 boaf.net July 8, 2024

Mr. Micheal Wich Nominating Committee Chair mwich@iccsafe.org c/o Dominic Sims, CEO dsims@iccsafe.org International Code Council 900 Montclair Road Birmingham, AL 35213

Dear Mr. Wich and Nominating Committee Members,

It is my distinct privilege to write to you today bearing greetings and best wishes on behalf of the membership of the Building Officials Association of Florida (BOAF). BOAF is an ICC State Chapter with over 3000 members.

During our June 13th Meeting at the BOAF Annual Business meeting in Orlando, the Nominating Committee recommended support for Mike Boso for Vice President. At the meeting the membership voted to support Mike. This recommendation is based upon his outstanding contribution to our organization for many years.

We have carefully reviewed Mr. Boso resume, credentials, and past performance, and believe his contribution exemplifies the best and highest aspects of our profession and that he will be outstanding as Vice President of our organization. As previously stated, this belief is based upon his exceptional past record of service to ICC and to our profession for many years. We sincerely hope that the members of the Nominating Committee will agree.

Sincerely,

Tom Allen, Chair BOAF Nominating Committee